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ANNUAL PUBLIC FORUM: Sedgwick County Day Program hosted the annual public forum for the community, family members, clients, staff, and Board members.  Becky Kizer, SCDS manager, Ethel Leef, Almar manager, William Willaford, Direct Care Provider along with two clients in services talked about what they do at the Day/Residential programs and the benefited from the services offered to them.

ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Went in to Executive Session for personnel issues.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Motion was made by Board member Petersen to approve the March 30, 2017 minutes.  Board member Pelton seconded the motion.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

AGENDA ADDITIONS:  Early Intervention Contract
CORRESPONDENCE: None
FINANCIAL REPORT: Finance Director Schrade highlighted the March 2017 financials and was pleased with the financials considering that there were three payrolls for March.  Motion was made and seconded (Kinnie/McCormick) to accept the financial reports (see attached report) as presented.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS: ECS sends out a Satisfaction Survey every two years to obtain feedback from the clients and guardians.  Tona Felzien, Community Based Services Director, shared with the board the 2016 Satisfaction Survey.  51% of the Group Residential Services & Support (GRSS), 
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66% of the Individual Residential Service & Support survey (IRSS), 45% of the Day Habilitation and 44% of the Supported Employment were returned.  Overall Satisfaction was good.
Executive Director Roth informed the Board that the 5th Avenue resident was in need of repairs to the shower area of the bathroom.  Paul Schrade of Schrade Property Repairs stopped by and looked at the bathroom and submitted a bid for materials/labor of $8,100.00 to replace the shower, the base, subfloor and drain with the same type of onyx materials he had used for the Harris house bathroom.  At this time he is not able to determine if the floor joist will need replaced until he removes the shower which could result in a higher bid.  Motion was made and seconded (Kinney/Petersen) to accept the bid with the acknowledgement of the possibility of additional costs for new floor joists once the shower is removed.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

Executive Director Roth shared a hand out on House Bill 17-1343, The Conflict Free Case Management (CFCM) bill for individuals covered by HCBS waivers.  The rural exemption has been added to the bill, if a CCB is requesting a rural exemption they must notify the State Department in writing by July 1, 2017, ECS is planning on requesting the exemption.  If the State Department rules in favor of the exemption they will seek a Federal exemption.  If we do not hear back by 2019 we will need to do a Business Continuity Plan to implement the changes of the business operation to be completed by June 30, 2020.  
Rhonda shared with the Board the Early Intervention contract that needs to be sign.  ECS received the contract yesterday afternoon and she has not be able to review the contract.  Traci will attend the EI meeting on May 5th and get more information on the contract.  Motion was made (Jostes/Pelton) to let Rhonda sign the EI contract unless Traci finds information that she is not comfortable with.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.
Public Comments: There were no audience/public comments.

Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***the telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.  The Board meeting for May 25, 2017 will begin at 6:30 pm at the Administration Office, 617 South 10th Avenue, Sterling.
*The May meeting was cancelled, the next Board meeting will be June 29, 2017 starting at 6:30 pm at the Administration office.
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